
 

 

 

 Dear Consumer:                        NEF-160 

 

As a follow-up to your report to the Vehicle Safety Hotline (VSH), we have recorded your information on the enclosed Vehicle 
Owner’s Questionnaire (VOQ) form.  Please review the form and make changes, additions and corrections as necessary.  Additionally, 
please provide a more detailed description of the failures(s) you reported that you believe relevant to safety.  Also, if available, include 
copies of repair invoices, letters to the manufacturer, or any other document related to the problem(s) you reported.  If a crash or fire 
occurred, include a copy of the police or fire department report. 

It is helpful to be as thorough as possible in your report so that our ability to use your report will be maximized.  If you do not have the 
information, it is not necessary to complete all the boxes.  However, it is very difficult to identify the scope of a vehicle problem 
unless the vehicle identification number (VIN) is known.  The VIN is located inside the vehicle on the dashboard adjacent to the left 
(driver’s side) of the windshield pillar and on the drivers’ door or the driver’s door jam.  It may also be listed on a dealer repair 
invoice or your insurance or registration cards.  When reporting a tire problem, the brand name, tire line and complete tire size should 
be included.  Be certain to provide the DOT tire identification number.  It is usually located near the rim flange of the tire on either 
side of the tire.  

We do not make your personal information (name, address, phone numbers, etc.) available to the general public. However, if we open 
an investigation that involves your vehicle, we will provide the manufacturer of your vehicle with a complete copy of your report.  
The information you provide may assist the manufacturer and NHTSA in determining if a safety-related defect exists. 

Any information provided is entirely voluntary.  There is no consequence or penalty of any kind if you do not wish to provide it.  We 
seek this information to develop both statistical and investigative evidence that will help identify potential safety related problems in 
vehicles or vehicle equipment, e.g., tires, child safety seats, jacks, etc. 

When completed, please fold and staple or tape the form so that the pre-addressed portion of the form is on the outside.  If a larger 
envelope is used, tape the VOQ form to the larger envelope so that the pre-addressed portion of the form is showing. 

If further assistance is needed, please contact the VSH at their toll-free number, 1-888-327-4236. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

      Sincerely,       
                                                                                                        

                                             

                                                                             Randy Reid Chief     
                                Correspondence Research Division   
                                 Office of Defects Investigation    
                                                         Enforcement 

Enclosure:  VOQ 

 


